

## **Edgewood Primary School**

### Building skills and values for life

Friday, 26 September 2025

#### **Newsletter**

Please remember to bring in any items to donate for the Harvest Festival on Wednesday. Also, don't forget that we have our individual school photos on Thursday next week. You are more than welcome to bring any younger siblings in who do not attend our school to have their photo taken all together before the start of the school day. Now the weather is starting to change, please ensure children wear a warm coat and appropriate shoes every day.

Ed Seeley - Headteacher

#### **Attendance**

#### Congratulations to Blue class for a weekly attendance of 98.97%



Please remember to report absences for children daily – even if we have sent them home the day before. Thank you.

#### **Diary dates for this term**

#### October

Wednesday 1st October – Harvest Festival

Thursday 2<sup>nd</sup> October – Individual School Photos – see flyer below

Thursday 2<sup>nd</sup> October – Space themed menu

Friday 3<sup>rd</sup> October – PTA non-uniform day

Monday 6<sup>th</sup> October – Friday 10<sup>th</sup> October – Year 5/6 York residential

Friday 10<sup>th</sup> October – Monster Phonics dress-up day

Monday 13th October – B U Hubs Anxiety & Regulating emotions year 6 workshop

Monday 13<sup>th</sup> October – Pre-loved Halloween costume swap

Tuesday 14<sup>th</sup> October – B U Hubs Anxiety & Regulating emotions year 6 workshop

Friday 17<sup>th</sup> October – Last day of half-term

Friday 31st October – Deadline for applications to secondary schools for 2026

#### **November**

Monday 3<sup>rd</sup> November – School re-opens to all pupils

#### **Class Achievers**

On Monday 29<sup>th</sup> September, we will celebrate the achievements of the following children for being our weekly achievers. The Rainbow class achiever will be celebrated in their classroom.

Nursery & Reception		Years 1 & 2		Years 3 & 4		Years 5 & 6	
Rainbow	Kai	<u>Blue</u>	Jupiter	<u>Amarillo</u>	Thomas	<u>Azul</u>	Lilly-May
Green	Grace	<u>Orange</u>	Cruz	Rosa	Charlotte	<u>Morado</u>	Carter
<u>Red</u>	Orla	<u>Yellow</u>	Andriana	<u>Verde</u>	George	<u>Rojo</u>	Isaac











#### **Robin Hood Half Marathon**

On Sunday 28<sup>th</sup> September, Mrs Wyatt will be running the Robin Hood Half Marathon, raising money for PASIC who are a Nottingham-based charity providing support to families of children and young people with cancer living in the East Midlands. Mrs Wyatt is running in memory of Noah Cropley-Bent, a much-loved former Edgewood pupil who sadly passed away earlier this year. Donations can be made through the following link, and all contributions will be extremely gratefully received. I am sure you will join us in wishing Mrs Wyatt all the very best for her run.



https://www.justgiving.com/page/dee-wyatt-

1757449916809?utm\_campaign=lc\_frp\_share\_transaction\_fundraiser\_page\_launched&utm\_content = 3ff0511c-ecbd-45bb-958d-

c974380f002c&utm\_medium=email&utm\_source=postoffice&utm\_term=1757449916897

#### **School Photographs Thursday 2<sup>nd</sup> October**

IMPORTANT – REGISTER TO VIEW SCHOOL PHOTOS

Exciting news! Carmel Jane Photography will be visiting our School on Thursday next week, to take Individual & Sibling Photos. Should you have any younger children that do not attend Edgewood, you are welcome to bring them along from 7.50am to have their photograph taken with their sibling.

All parents are requested to pre-register for instant access to your child's photographs once they are ready, pre-registration is required for every photo shoot.

Register in 3 easy steps in less than a minute:

- 1. Head to www.carmeljaneshop.co.uk
- 2. Enter your unique code JR6KM3GB68
- 3. Include your child's full school register name.

Don't miss out - pre-register today!

On this day, children in Blue, Yellow, Azul or Rojo class will need to wear their full school uniform and bring PE kit to change into – thank you.

#### **Flu Vaccinations**

If you would like your child to receive the flu vaccine in school this year, please follow this link to complete the online consent form. If you wish to decline, please use the same link to complete the 'No Consent' form.

#### https://nhslmms.azurewebsites.net/session/ff2b6224

The vaccinations will take place at school on 17<sup>th</sup> November. The link will close on 3<sup>rd</sup> November. If your child has already had the Flu vaccine elsewhere since Sept 2025, please disregard this message. If you have any problems accessing the link, please telephone 0333 3583 397 option 4, option 2.

#### **Halloween Swap Shop and Spooky Tombola**

Go green this Halloween and join us for our Halloween swap shop! On Monday 13<sup>th</sup> October we will be hosting a free Halloween swap shop in the hall straight after school. Please bring along any pre-loved Halloween costumes to reception by Friday 10<sup>th</sup> October to allow us to have them ready for swapping.

We will also be hosting a Spooky Tombola at the same time. Tickets will be 3 for £1 and cash and card will be accepted. There will be a non-uniform day on Friday 3<sup>rd</sup> October in exchange for Halloween themed items for the tombola.



#### **Bonfire Night Firework Display**

On Wednesday 5<sup>th</sup> November, we will be hosting our annual fireworks display! Gates will open at 5.30pm and fireworks will start at 7pm. Food & drinks will be available to purchase on site and further details regarding pricing etc. will be available on our Facebook page in the coming weeks. This was a hugely successful event last year and tickets went fast! Tickets are on sale at <a href="https://edgewoodpta.sumupstore.com">https://edgewoodpta.sumupstore.com</a> with an early bird discount offer of £4 for adults and £2 for children (under 12 years). Tickets will not be available at reception. Please retain your email receipt upon purchase as this is your ticket for the event and will be required to be shown on the gate. This event is open to everyone so please invite along friends, family and neighbours!





# EDGEWOOD PRIMARY NEW PARENTS OPEN EVENING



Do you have a child who will be turning 5 between 1<sup>st</sup> September 2026 and 31<sup>st</sup> August 2027? If so, why not visit Edgewood Primary School's Open Evening.

We are a successful and happy primary school, with an excellent Foundation Stage! To book your place at our Open Evening, please email your name and the number of attendees to: office@edgewood.notts.sch.uk



# TUESDAY 18TH NOVEMBER @ 4PM

Building skills and values for life